Campbellfordcurlingandfitness.ca Facebook.com/CampbellfordDistrictRacquetAndCurlingClub

January 2019

# News from CDCRC



#### **Weight Room Improvements**

The glass wall that had originally been the back of the racquetball court has been removed from the weight room to allow the space to be used more efficiently. Some machines were shifted so that there is more open space for free lifting. Thanks to Vic Conte for heading up this project and to the volunteers who contributed time and strength to completing it.

## Farmers' Bonspiel a Huge Success

The annual Empire Cheese Farmers' Bonspiel was held on Friday, December 7 and a great day was had by all. Regular curling was interrupted so that this event could occur, but with a profit of almost \$2,000 going to the club, no one can complain. Well done, Ken McCulloch and your team of organizers. Also, a big thanks to Rachel Whitton and her numerous volunteers in the kitchen. The event was won by lan Laver's team.

## Sales Barn Fundraiser set for January 15

We still need some pies and help for this fundraiser at the Hoard's Station Sales Barn. Please check the sign-up sheet posted in the lounge at the club. Thanks to Laura Ingram and Sheilda Owens who are heading up this project.

#### Rentals

CDCRC has started an hourly rental program so that businesses or organizations wishing to rent for three hours or less, can pay for use of the Bennett Lounge on an hourly basis. We hope this makes the facility more attractive to a wider group of organizations. If you know of such groups, please recommend our building as an attractive meeting location.



#### CDHS Phys. Ed.

Tracey Gee Conte brought her grade 10 Phys. Ed. Class for two classes in curling instruction in December. The girls did amazingly well as they learned the classic delivery and tried out a short game. Thank you to the volunteers who did the instruction.

#### **Ladies' Valentine Spiel**

One of the biggest fund raisers of the year is coming up on Tuesday, February 12. The Ladies Bonspiel is very successful because of great sponsors and support from the community and the members. A silent auction is held each year with donations from businesses and individuals

that make the bidding fast and furious. The men do the kitchen work, bartend and wait on tables so that the ladies can relax and concentrate on curling.

If you have something to donate, whether it is an item for the auction or a few hours of work, please let a committee member know. They are: Jill Stewart, Eunice Stapley, Barb Hobart, Laura Ingram, Denise Kelsey and Nan MacDougall. Thank you for your support.



# **Meyers Sport Club & CDRCC**

## 90-Day Challenge

Win a free year's membership
Thinking of a New Year's Resolution?



Weight Loss... Run a Marathon... Gain more muscle mass... Introduce cardio on a regular basis...

You will be required to prepare a short summary of your goals, how you hope to accomplish these goals, how you will track progress and the result! Details and forms will be available in early January but we wanted to get everyone thinking about what goal you may want to set!

The 90-day challenge will begin Feb. 1, 2019!!

This is open to current members and to those who agree to become a member before Feb. 1, at which time payment will be required (minimum requirement is a three-month membership).

\*\*\*



Curlers may have noticed that there is a new measuring device at the scoreboard end of the ice. This was purchased by the Tuesday ladies from funds generated by their lunches, coffee money and weekly 50/50 draw.

It was much needed and we hope you get to use it!

\*\*\*

## Fall Wedding Show planned

CDCRC is excited to be organizing a 2019 Fall Wedding Show. We are now looking for a committee to help make this event a success. Our first committee meeting will be Tuesday, January 22 at 6:30 p.m. at the club.

This meeting will simply be to meet the committee members and brainstorm ideas. Everyone is welcome! Contact Rachel Whitton with any questions. 705.653.4433 meyerssports@persona.ca

\*\*\*

## Thanks from Eunice

I would like to thank Nan MacDougall, President of CDCRC, for hosting my retirement party at the club with the help of Carol Currelly-Burnham and Sandy Chapman. The Bennett Lounge looked wonderful, great job. The party and the attendance were not expected, but were greatly appreciated.

To each president that held that position over the 13 1/2 years while I was acting manager—Thank You, you all did wonderful jobs. Peter Dooher, Ray Carroll, Gary Hodgins, Nan MacDougall, Jim Kelleher and back to Nan MacDougall again. Also, Linda Thompson away in the sunny south. Also thank you Ken McCulloch, President of Meyers Sports.

Over the 13 1/2 years I met great people, that became members, rented the facility or visited the club. All the companies that serviced the club in one way or another it was my pleasure meeting and getting to know them. Even ordering Pepsi from North Carolina and explaining the game of curling to the lady on the phone.

I also want to thank every member who volunteers in one way or another, the club wouldn't be as successful with out all your volunteering.

It has truly been my pleasure to have worked at such a great facility.

To each executive member it has been a privilege working for and with you.

I also want to thank my husband, Ed who volunteered a lot of hours at the club before he retired and even more after he retired, doing maintenance jobs, fixing fitness equipment, cleaning, painting, lights etc.

Thank you for the great retirement gifts Ed and I will use the Resorts of Ontario and the Visa card probably on a tour with the '68 Buick. In good weather that is. The clock I will look at and think how 13 1/2 years flew by and, oh, I don't have to rush to the club.

Thank you very much. Eunice

\*\*\*

Kettlebell starts again on Monday, Jan. 7 at 6.45 p.m. See you there to swing into the new year.

\*\*\*

## Great coverage of the Kurl 4 Kids spiel

Sue Dickens did an excellent story on TrentHillsNow.com about the successful Kurl 4 Kids bonspiel on Dec. 1 that collected a record number of toys and food. Read the full story here.



## Watching the clock

Just a reminder that the ice maker sets the time clock for one hour and 50 minutes once the ice is ready. Providing the clock still has time left on it (even if it's only 30 seconds) you may begin the last end.

\*\*\*



# Second Annual Campbellford Back Country Squash Classic

Easter Weekend – Friday, April 19 and Saturday, April 20

- \$60/player (\$67.80 including taxes)
- Mixed A, B, C, D Draws, and "Over 60 and Social" Draw
- Maximum 44 entries, first paid, first in
- Minimum three games.
- Free T-Shirt

Tournament Contacts: Rob Pope: <a href="mailto:rob pope@yahoo.com">rob pope@yahoo.com</a> 705.760.1608, or Ben McKeown <a href="mailto:benmck32@hotmail.com">benmck32@hotmail.com</a> 705.653.6698